SOCIAL SERVICES ADVISORY COUNCIL

Division of Child Support Enforcement, New Castle, DE
Minutes of April 6, 2011
Present:

Council Members



State Staff

Sister Jeanne 




Barbara Hanson, DSS
Jessica Fullman 



Charles Hayward, DCSE
Karen Young




Theodore Mermigos, DCSE
Retha Fisher




Ray Fitzgerald, DSS

James Villareal




Sister Jeanne called the meeting to order at 5:55 PM.

Barbara Hanson gave the report for DSS.  She reported on DSS’ initiative titled Motor Voter.  DSS staff participated in a conference call with DTI, IRM, Deloitte and the Department of Elections (DOE) regarding the automation of the voter registration process.  The DSS system development process is complete. There was a delay until last week because of firewall concerns. The goal is that no later than July 2011 every DSS location will have a signature device to allow clients to register to vote or change their voter registration.  These are the same devices in use at DMV.  DOE will provide the devices and DSS will train staff.  DSS will send DOE in real time from the devices both those people who choose to register and those who decline.
Barbara reported that DSS began its latest Food Closet at the Canby Office two weeks ago.  The Food Bank provides the shelf stable food and the Canby staff manage the food distribution to clients.  Barbara discussed the history of how food closets started at DSS.
Barbara reported on DSS’ meeting with the TANF Employer Committee.  After the committee met with the Governor, Secretary Landgraf offered to meet with them on March 17th.  Many of the committee members are very concerned about the elimination of the Cars for Careers and Expungement programs.  They believe that the elimination of the Expungement program will be particularly problematic because they believe that criminal background checks are a barrier to TANF clients gaining employment.  During the meeting with the Secretary, Sonia Aguilar in DEDO suggested a project with a Vista volunteer that would result in developing a course for employers on what to look for and how to use background checks.  Eventually, with volunteers, DSS may also develop a volunteer network to help interested clients seek expungement or pardon.  

Barbara reported that DSS is beginning work on the 2011 Child Care Market Rate Study.  This study allows DSS to ask what providers charge for child care to help determine what to pay.   Workplace Solutions is the vendor.  There were two information sessions for Child Care Providers to explain how the study will be conducted, what information is collected and how that information is used.  Only one provider attended the session in New Castle County.  One recurring area of concern is that some providers want a state-wide rate rather than the county rate which is DSS’ current set-up.
Barbara reported that after many months of planning and negotiating, DHSS has selected a vendor to upgrade DSS’ on line application tool.  DSS is in the process of negotiating a contract.  This is about thirteen month process from the point of a final contract.  June 1 is the current target date for final contract and start.  

Barbara also discussed DSS’ new EBT vendor, the new card they are providing as well as the brochure.  Jessica asked about the possible elimination of GA and mentioned a recent New Journal article on the topic.  Barbara discussed the article and mentioned some of the inaccurate statements referenced in the blogs.

Chuck gave the report for DCSE.  Chuck reported that the net collections for March 2011 totaled $9,875,779.58 and were 0.3% less than those posted for March 2010.  In addition, these were 4.96% greater than the average collections posted for the month of March based on collection amounts for the last three SFYs.  DCSE is now down 2.07% in collections from this time last year.  
Chuck reported that the collections from Unemployment Insurance collections are moving up again.  They had been holding steady for the last couple of months.  
Chuck reported that the main issue that DCSE is dealing with at this time is the ongoing issue of getting agreement on the final time-frame for project completion.  Staff working on the project are working with ACS to come to final agreement.  DCSE has stood steadfast that there is no more money and they must ramp up to meet DCSE’s deadline.  Completion is expected during the first calendar quarter of 2013. 

Chuck also discussed the Stored Value card.  He stated that DCSE is very happy with the results of the advertising.  There will be one more set of ads to appear this Thursday in the News Journal supplements telling clients that it’s the last chance to sign up before the mandatory cards are issued. 
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